Editorial

The annual meetings of the Aero Medical Society of India are eagerly awaited by those involved in aero medical and aviation activities in our country. The 24th Annual Meeting held in October 1981 at Bangalore was successful in generating considerable interest in aero medical aspects of aviation among both the medical profession and the aviation circles. We are presenting a few highlights of the Meeting in this issue.

In our endeavour to improve the quality of this Journal, we are keen to start new sections such as 'Letters to the Editor' and 'Questions and Answers'. Apart from scientific articles on aero medical and related subjects, we also welcome your comments, opinions, criticism and questions, particularly regarding the problems faced by the practitioner of Aerospace Medicine in the field.

We would like to place on record our deep appreciation of the contributions of Air Commodore AR Anand and Squadron Leader RR Kapur who left the Editorial Board recently to take up new assignments.

We wish all our readers a very happy 1982.